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National Finals
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For the second year in succession – and the second time ever! – Wilton and District Band made the exciting trip to the National Finals.  Cheltenham was again the venue, and following some excellent rehearsals in the run-up we found ourselves once more at the superb All Saints School on the Friday evening, making our final preparations.  Fortunately Stuart had set off early enough to take into account any wild detours and we had a good final run-through.  A leisurely Saturday dawned, and we gathered at the School again after lunch to blow away any cobwebs and to await the draw.  The news that we were drawn 6th was received positively, and we made our way to The Centaur at Cheltenham Race Course.  Back stage nerves were at a minimum, and following a final couple of hymns in the warm-up room, we were on!  A great opening was followed by some tight playing, and then Heather’s stand-up moment (you had to be there!) led to a beautifully played second movement.  The third started in a lively manner and the sound was maintained to a super conclusion.  Then began the long wait.  A few drinks and some hours later, we regrouped to hear the last band play.  The now traditional (if twice can be classed thus) Wilton Band-initiated Mexican wave had a few stuttering goes around the auditorium and then we had the adjudicators ready.  Once 6th to 4th was announced it became unlikely that we had achieved a top result, and first prize was awarded to the band we had all heard – the last to play: Ebbw Valley – congratulations to them on a really super performance.  Following the completion of the announcements, we received our result – 10th – with a set of positive remarks.  So, better than last year, and something to be proud of (as 4barsrest commented).  Musical Director, Colin Herbert said: “Having been with the band for five years it has been a fantastic experience for me for lots of reasons.  I chose to audition for the post of Musical Director as I wanted to make the change from performing to conducting.  Wilton, to me, was a great opportunity...and a big challenge to follow the Band’s founder and only conductor Dennis Chalk.  I set my goals and strategy for what I wanted to achieve.  With hard work and commitment, not only by me but all the members of the band, we find ourselves achieving more than I had wished.”

There is no doubt that the Band is still improving and has more to give.  Bring on the Third Section!!

Finals Band: Conductor Colin Herbert
Prin. Cornet
Juliet Cook

Soprano
Andy Drake

Solo Cornet
Anthony Newington
Solo Cornet
Lu Yarwood

Solo Cornet
Dave Topp

Repiano
Stuart Chapman

2nd Cornet
Guy Niblett

3rd Cornet
Alex Bell

3rd Cornet
Dave Dyer

Flugel

Rachael Cook

Solo Horn
Helen Drake

1st Horn

Andy Bell

2nd Horn 
Elizabeth Kinsey
Euphonium
Simon Topp

Euphonium
Alex James

1st Baritone
Sam Topp

2nd Baritone
Matt Kinsey

1st Trombone
Heather James

2nd Tromb
Jon Chalke

Bass Trom
Laura Hillman

Eb Bass

Kevin Hillman

Eb Bass

Natalie Tan

Eb Bass

Lloyd Crowley

BBb Bass
Bob Stephens
BBb Bass
Brian Cooke

Perc 

Sam Chalke & Shannon Lamont-Robinson
Proms Concert
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The now annual Wilton and District Proms night proved to be yet another entertaining evening, with some super playing and soprano Sarah Best to add the icing on the cake.  The concert, held on Saturday 30th August, featured some rousing music, a choreographed start to the second half, with “When Thunder Calls”, and a first public outing for us of the National Finals’ Test Piece, “A Malvern Suite”.  Sarah sang Mozart’s “Alleluia” and “Love Changes Everything”, both accompanied by the band, and also led the singing of the traditional Proms finale pieces.  The training band, under the baton of stand-in conductor Andy Bell also contributed two excellent pieces.  The audience, as ever, was highly appreciative, and a great evening was had by all.  Thanks to the team that helped before, during and after!
Other Events
A small but perfectly-formed group performed at the Rotary Club Car Boot Sale at Wilton House on Monday 26th August.  With the right mix of players, it’s amazing what you can play!  Many thanks to Sue Stephens and Maisie Bell for selling an additional £80 of Grand Prize Draw tickets.  A further “informal” Proms Concert was held on Friday 6th September at the Fox and Goose at Coombe Bissett.  Ably conducted by Sam Topp, the Band let its hair down and had a fun evening, finishing with the Proms pieces and a rip-roaring “Land of Hope and Glory” from the gathered clientele.
Committee Changes

Bob Stephens has stepped down from his position as Chair and also from his playing role as BBb bass.  The band thank him for his hard work and contribution on the committee, as Chair, and as a player, over the last few years and wish him well for the future.  The Chair responsibilities will be shared across the existing committee (made considerably easier through Bob leaving things in a very tidy and organised state) and a new Chair will be appointed at next year’s Annual General Meeting.
Training Band
Whilst the Training Band has been running on a skeleton crew over the summer holidays, there has still been plenty of practice going on.  With the start of the autumn school term, rehearsals are back to normal, and Training Band members will be coming along to senior rehearsal evenings.  Please do encourage new players along (1730hrs on Sunday evenings), as the more we have playing the better sounding the band will become!
Christmas is on its Way! 
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After an eventful early autumn we will now be preparing for Christmas, which is, of course, traditionally a time when we are very busy.  It is, thus, also an important time for fund-raising.  Our main concert is at the Michael Herbert Hall, Wilton on the afternoon of Sunday the 15th December – please pass on the message: but we are also playing around Salisbury and its environs (for eg Landford Garden Centre and Wilton).  A full list of events is here.  We need as many players and collectors out as possible – don’t forget: it IS good fun! (
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